
1 
 

Everyone! 
Each year in November we hold our Annual General Meeting (AGM) during 
our regular Dinner meeting which is a requirement of the Association. Prior to the meeting we 
were honoured to have Shawn Whitfield and Bob Cotton from the Edmonton Veterans 

Association Food Bank.  We learned very quickly they are NOT merely a Food Bank.  They are 
there for Veteran Assistance with staff on call 24 hours a 

day, 7 days a week providing the following services: 
❖ EMERGENCY VETERANS ASSISTANCE COSTS:  They 

provide funding for any financial crises a Veteran 
may be experiencing by covering rent, mortgage, 

utilities, insurance, car payments, dental and 
medications all coupled with financial services and a 

financial planner to alleviate future difficulties, 
❖ VETERAN OUTREACH:  They work with Police, Fire, 

EMS, AHS and shelters to connect with Veterans 
who are at risk or homeless.  With the help of other 
organizations, they have housed at risk Veterans in 
hotels or their rooming house until suitable housing 
and employment can be found, 

❖ VETERAN ADVOCACY SERVICES: They help set up 
Veterans with VAC accounts, filing medical claims, 

screening for Operational Stress Injuries (OSI), 
connecting Veterans with other Government Assistance Programs such as AISH, 

Alberta’s Works Senior Benefits Programs and more and are on call 24 hours a day, 
❖ THEIR THRIFT STORE: The main purpose is to create employment for Veterans who 

struggled to seek employment in the past.  They also help provide furniture, household 
goods, clothes for Vets transitioning from homelessness or a break down in the family 
unit, 

Bob Cotton 
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❖ WILLS AND ESTATE PLANNING: They have recognized most of the Veteran community 
have never drawn up a will.  They also cover burial costs if required, 

❖ TAXES: They have realized many Vets have not filed 
their taxes for many years and by not doing this, the 
Vet may not be eligible for Social Assistance, AISH, etc., 

❖ PET PROMISE PROGRAM:  This program was 

implemented in 2020 when they learned many 
Veterans could not afford the required care for their 

pets.  The Association has recognized the importance 
pets play in the well being of the Veterans they serve. 

For the Edmonton Veterans Association Food Bank website, click  here.  They are located at 
18508 111 Avenue NW, Edmonton, Alberta T5S 2V4 – Phone: (833) 422-8387.  Should anyone 
wish to donate, click here.  Depending on how much money is forthcoming from the silent 

auction at the Christmas Dinner on the 13th December, we 
hope to donate some more money to this most worthy 

cause. 
Vern Colley, our new Vice President, attended with 

Elina Vlasov and her 4-year-old Arina are here from Ukraine 
as refugees.  Ellina’s husband, Mykhailo was unable to 

attend.  The family came from Maripol with only three 
suitcases full of clothing.  Vern has assisted this family with 
finding a place to live, furnishings, clothing and more 
utilizing his connections with the St. Basil's Catholic Church 

in this regard. Vern is one of many of our Vet members 
who have helped Ukrainian refugees either directly or 
through their donations.  Thank you all for everything you 
do for this cause! 

Shawn Whitfield 

Jerry presented, on behalf of our Division, Shawn and Bob an 
appreciation gift and a $500.00 cheque for the Veterans Food 

Bank 

Elina Vlasov with her 4-year-old 
daughter Arina.  Missing is Elina’s 
husband Mykhailo 

https://veteransassociationfoodbank.ca/
https://atb.benevity.org/community/cause/124-719859480RR0001/donate
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Vern also invited Vitalii & Diana Daveydenko 
who were both Police officers in Ukraine 
until the Russians came in and fired all the 
Ukrainian Police officers. Vitalii is interested 
in getting back into police work when he gets 

his permanent citizenship and has already 
applied with the RCMP and EPS. Diana has 

also indicated she wishes to follow Vitalii 
once he finishes his citizenship process. Vern 

met the couple at the Ukrainian Social 
Services, 117th Avenue and 97th St in 

Edmonton.   
The November gathering is where we ask 

everyone to wear their “Ugly” Christmas 
Sweater and there was not shortage of ugly 
sweaters.    Of course, when people go out of 

their way to wear something ugly, some are 
picked as having the ugliest.  Congratulations to 

the ones on the left and thanks to everyone 
that participated.    

The following a few more pictures from 
that evening.  

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Tom Dunlop asked me to remind all our members about the Hospital Parking Passes as he 
believes many of our members are overlooking this benefit. Instructions on how to obtain 
these Parking Passes can be found on the Gift Shop website. 
 

The above were picked as wearing the ugliest 
Christmas sweaters:  L to R:  Don Martin, Marg Elliott, 
Elina Vlasov and Vern Colley. 

Pat Whetstone, Rudy Kolodychuk & Cathy Potvin Myra Fedoriuk 
 

http://www.rcmpgiftshop.ca/
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To the left our 
Chaplain, Cyril 
Gowler & 

his wife Marjorie. 
 
 

Bob Harper & Tom Dobbie 

Fay Plomp, Wendy Farquhar & daughter, Shaunda  

First time attendees Paul Suiter and Kyla Winacott 
 

This is what grows on your head when you 

drink too much Christmas Cheer? (        ) 

Bob & Donna Bilodeau 
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On the evening of Tuesday, 13th December, we 

came together at our Christmas Dinner and Silent 
Auction gathering.  As usual, prior to eating I 
called upon our Chaplain, Cyril Gowler, for 

the blessing.  We surprised him by 
presenting him with a newly made stole as 

his role of Edmonton Division’s Chaplain.  
After the blessing we all enjoyed the food 

catered by the staff at Woodvale Community 
Facilities, and as usual, it was exceptional as 

this hungry bunch below can attest to.  

 
 

 
 

 
Following the meal every member of the Woodvale catering staff, 
including the Manager of Woodvale, Margaret Tokaryk, as noted to 
the right, was presented with a small gift for our appreciation for 

everything they do for us not only on this occasion, but throughout 
the year.  Below are some more pictures of this evening. 
 
 

Bill & Betty-Lee Rivers ↑ and our Secretary, Barry Callbeck   → 

Kees with Cyril Gowler wearing the new stole 



6 
 

There were sixty-six items up for auction, donated by 

many of our members and some from others outside 
our Association.  We thank you all for the donations, and of course, we thank those who 
attended this function for buying them!  One of the items was the quilt made by a member of 
Cypress Hills Division as shown here.   

 
 
 

 
The auction items alone brought in over 

$2,000.00, and besides that we had over 
$500.00 donated.  We ended up bringing in 

just under $2,700.00 which will be used to 
purchase a food hamper for a very needy 
family in Athabasca.  We will also be donating 
to some Ukrainian families with the remainder 

going to the Veterans Association Foodbank in 
Edmonton.   
 
   

Dick Virgin, Jerry Forst, Tom Dobbie, Tom Dunlop 

Dave & Sue Mitchell, Denise & Tom Burkett, Laurie 
Samis, Roger Goulet and Bruce MacBean 

Vickie & Jim Dunn, Bonnie & Mel Malowany, Stella & Jim Medley 

Reg Boughen & son, Trent Boughen 
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Tom Burkett also presented service pins and bars to the following members: Mel Malowany 
and Sandra McKinney – 5-year bar and pin, Barry Callbeck – 10-year bar, Rick Head – 5 & 10-
year bars and pin, Reg Boughen – 25-year bar, Dianne Lehman – Director bar/pin, Vern Colley 
– Vice President Bar/pin.   

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sandra McKinney & Mel Malowany with 
Tom Burkett 

Rick Head & Barry Callbeck with Tom 
Burkett 

Reg Boughen with Tom Burkett 
Dianne Lehman with Tom Burkett 

Vern Colley with Tom Burkett 
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Christmas Hamper – 2022 
 

On December 16, 2022, a cool Friday morning, four members of the Edmonton RCMP 
Vets’ Association commenced shopping at the Village Tree Save on Foods store in St. Albert.  
As our selected family numbered ten, consisting of 2 Grandparents/Parents and eight children, 
shopping was a challenge.  Shoppers Jim and Stella Medley, Elaine Schnepf, and Jerry Plastow 

managed the shopping carts ensuring all basic food and extras were purchased for this large 
family to have a special Christmas season. 

Both Manager, Shawn, and Assistant Manager, Kristie, made this a smooth shopping 
trip.  Shawn, as Cashier, timed it right to allow Elaine and Stella to keep adding to the cart.   

A trip was made to our recipient 
family at Athabasca connecting with 
members of the Athabasca RCMP 
Detachment.  When asked to identify a 
needy family, Athabasca Detachment 

quickly accepted the task to help and 
accompanied us to the home.  The 

detachment members researched and 
purchased suitable Christmas gifts for the 

family. Delivery of the hamper was made 
with the help of three members of the 
Detachment being S/Sgt Mike Hall, Cpl. 
Al Caldwell, and Cst. Amy Prescott.   

 
The inspiration of Jim Medley in 2009 for the Hampers Program has seen Volunteers travel to 
detachments in our Division area since then with exception of the Covid years.  

A/Manager Kristie & Manager 
Shawn 

 

Kristie & Shawn with Jim & Elaine 
 

Cst Amy Prescott, Jim Medley, S/Sgt Mark Hall, Jerry 
Plastow, Cpl Al Caldwell 
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Often travelling together, the four of us believe this hamper was in the top four we have 
actively been a part of since it is inception.   
 
This Hamper would not have been possible without the success of the Silent Auction held on 
Dec. 13, 2022.  
 

We thank all the volunteers and the Social Committee members for their help in all aspects 
required from the setting up, cleaning up, closing out the bid sheets, and making donations to 

the event.   To all of you who donated items and cash, we thank you.  (From Kees:  I would be 
remiss if I did not thank Jerry & Elaine for co-ordinating the entire Silent Auction – VERY WELL 

DONE!) 
 

Sales were wild on some items and many deals were gained on others.  We thank you all for 
your bids and for making purchases.   

 
We deem the Silent Auction was indeed a success to enable our division to give generously to 
the hamper for this much needy family.   We know this gesture will make their Christmas a very 

merry one.   
 

Jerry 
 

Below are the names of new members to our Divisiion since our last NL.  Rick & Jeannie Head 

transferred over from Manitoba Division and attended the Christmas function. James McLaren 
was at our November meeting.  Thanks for being part of our Division. 

New Members November 2022 
 

Name: Regimental/Service #: Current Residence: 

Rick HEAD 44576 Spruce Grove 
Jeannie HEAD 44576A Spruce Grove 

James McLAREN 44582/0.3177 St. Albert 

 
From all of us on the Executive, we wish everyone a very Happy and Merry Christmas and a 

wonderful New Year! 
 

Kees Kikkert, President 
 

PLEASE NOTE:  
  
There are two attachments to the Newsletter.  One is an invitation to the Two Hills Regimental 

Dinner on the 13th April 2023 with the key-note speaker being the Commissioner.  The second is 
information on Challenge Coins available through our Lethbridge Division.   
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RCMP Veterans’ Association, Edmonton Division Annual General 
Dinner Meeting - Tuesday, January 31st, 2023 

Woodvale Community Facility - 4540-50 St. Edmonton, AB. 
 

Meet and Greet: 5:00 PM - Dinner: 6:00 P.M. 

MENU: 
Southern Style Meat Loaf 

Greek Lemon Chicken 
Basmati Rice Pilaf 

Chef’s Choice Pasta 
Garden Fresh Vegetables 

Penne/dill salad, Pickled Vegetable Salad, Pineapple Coleslaw Salad, Caesar salad, Fresh 
vegetable tray, 

Dinner Buns, butter, Assorted Squares, Fresh Fruit, Coffee, Tea. 
 

CONTACT LINDA PLOMP TO REGISTER FOR THE DINNER BY WED., JAN 24th, 2023 

Email:   lfplomp@hotmail.com   Phone or text: 780-238-7606 

Cost: $30.00 (includes meal, gratuity, and GST) Payment at the door 

cash/cheque/credit card. 

Book/ Puzzle Exchange:  Bring your books and jigsaw puzzles for free exchange 

this month.   

PLEASE LET US KNOW AS SOON AS POSSIBLE IF YOU NEED TO CANCEL AS WE ARE 
OBLIGATED TO PAY FOR MEALS WE HAVE ORDERED. 
 

 
From the CO 
Alberta Highlights – December 
 
Seasons greetings! December has arrived quickly after many eventful months and now, as the 

year winds down and we move into the holiday season, I hope that this will be a time for 

everyone to enjoy some well-deserved rest and cheer with loved ones. 

 

Last month was an important time of remembrance in our country and for the Alberta RCMP 

with Remembrance Day and Indigenous Veterans Day. It is always an honour to be able to give 

special acknowledgment to all who have served and sacrificed for our collective freedom. This 
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month I will touch on some of our activities and current important topics to share with you. 

Through all the challenges of recent years, there are still moments that remind us why we do 

what we do. Policing is by no means an easy career, but it is an honourable path that we have 

chosen, and the rewards can be high. What our employees and members do every day to 

contribute to the safety and well-being of our communities, and what you as Veterans have 

already done for so many years, makes me proud.  

 

Update on Alberta Police Service 
 

Newly appointed Premier Danielle Smith has now been in her seat for just 

over a month and she has issued mandate letters to many of her 

ministers, including Minister Tyler Shandro, the Minister of Justice, and 

Minister Mike Ellis, Minister of Public Safety and Emergency Services. 

Within the letters, there is direction to move forward with establishing an 

Alberta Provincial Police Service. 

This is exactly what Premier Smith has said she would move to do since 

assuming her role as the leader of the province. The letters seem to 

formalize her direction to pursue an Alberta police service that would augment mental health 

and addictions crisis response resources.  

The mandate letters that were recently issued by Premier Danielle Smith were to formalize the 

government’s direction to pursue an Alberta police service to augment mental health and 

addictions crisis response resources. 

 

The scope of the role of the Alberta RCMP in this decision has not yet been determined and the 

government has not yet expanded or shared how provincial policing might be augmented or 

affected throughout the upcoming months. 

 

What I would like to focus on is how important it is at this time to continue to recognize the 

importance and value of the Alberta RCMP in this province. We have relationships and history 

with our communities and citizens that we continue to foster and grow. I can assure you that 

the commitment, professionalism, history of service, and invaluable hard work of Alberta RCMP 

employees, both past and present, is enduring and has a deep impact within our communities. 

We are fiercely proud to serve this province and be a part of the RCMP. 

 

Regardless of any stages or steps that are yet to come, we will continue to work closely with 

citizens, community leaders and community stakeholders in maintaining our commitment to 

the safety and security of Albertans. We have the support of the communities we serve across 
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Alberta, and we acknowledge and support the importance of Albertans having a voice and 

having an active role in policing in the province.  

 

I am proud of the work of each employee to contribute to the success of the whole 

organization.  I am confident in the police service we provide for all Albertans, and I am grateful 

for the commitment, professionalism, and resiliency of everyone in the organization, including 

our Veterans.   

 

Celebrating the RCMP 150th birthday in 2023 

 

In 2023, the RCMP will be celebrating a milestone 150th birthday on May 23. The 150th 

anniversary is an important milestone in the history of the organization that is linked with the 

156-year-old story of Canada since Confederation.  RCMP 150 is going to be an opportunity to 

acknowledge the stories of our past alongside the ongoing unfolding of the RCMP’s 

contribution to the story of Canada. This is an opportunity to emphasize our commitment to, 

and pride in, all RCMP employees, and walk with humility and in reconciliation as we chart the 

way forward on our path to a more modern, diverse, inclusive and trusted RCMP. 

 

The RCMP is an iconic part of Canadian identity 

and is an internationally-recognized organization 

with a rich history. There is no other police 

service in this country that can offer the career 

challenges and opportunities that the RCMP can. 

There is pride in the Red Serge uniform and 

badge, and this is the year we can celebrate all 

that the RCMP has been, is, and will be.  

 

Albertans have a historic, proud and sentimental tie to the RCMP. The 150th anniversary 

will be a chance to reflect on the contribution that the RCMP has made, and will continue 

to make, in service to Canadians and the security of our country.  The RCMP's footprint 

spans every province and territory and beyond our borders through international policing 

and peacekeeping. 

 

This is an especially meaningful time to have pride in our service and our dedication to the 

people the serve. We look forward to sharing our appreciation and celebration with our 

communities and within our division across our detachments as well. All employees and all the 

people we serve will be welcomed in our milestone celebration. We also look forward to 
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including our valued Veterans in our activities and I will continue to share information about 

the 150th celebration through the months to come. 

 
The Alberta Regimental Pipe, Drums & Dancers band attended competition in Uruguay  

 

I am proud to share that in late October the Alberta Regimental Pipe, Drums & Dancers band 

attended and competed at the Scottish Pipe Band Association of South America’s (SPBASA) 9th 

Gathering (G9) in Montevideo, Uruguay.   

 

The Alberta Regimental Pipe, Drums & Dancers band was formed in Edmonton in the early 

1990s and is comprised of civilian, military and RCMP volunteer members, led by Pipe Major 

Mike Johnson and Drum Major Jared Redekopp. Over the course of the band’s 29-year history, 

they have performed throughout Alberta and Canada and have also performed in the United 

States and Europe, including attending the 100th Anniversary of the Battle of Vimy Ridge. 

 

This was the first time a pipe 

band from outside South America 

has attended the event and there 

were 15 musicians and four 

dancers travelling to the 

Uruguayan competition. Over the 

course of six days, they competed 

in three events, participating in a 

massed band parade, conducted 

clinics and performed in support 

of the Embassy of Canada to 

Uruguay. 

 

All costs for the trip were fundraised by the band through a variety of events including their 

annual Robbie Burns dinner, silent auctions as well as honorariums from performances.  

 

In 2023, the band will be celebrating their 30th anniversary which coincides with the 150th 

anniversary of the RCMP. For more details about the band or the trip to Uruguay, visit their 

website rcmppipeband.ca or Facebook @KDivBand page. 

 

Happy Holidays 2022 

 

This year we are very welcoming of the holiday season which, for many of us, finally looks a 

http://www.rcmppipeband.ca/
https://www.facebook.com/KDivBand/
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little more familiar and a reminder of all we should be grateful for. Looking back, even to the 

beginning of this year, we can be proud of the ways we overcame challenges together and 

remained optimistic for future days. I hope we are all together in the hope to move forward 

into the new year with a renewed spirit. 

 

I continue with sincere appreciation and gratitude for the hard work and dedication of all 

Alberta RCMP employees across this province throughout this year. I also want to personally 

thank our Veterans for their invaluable and continued support. The legacy and experience from 

their years of service continues to guide us as an example of excellence and remains a proud 

aspect of our continuing success. 

 

Policing is such a dynamic and unpredictable profession, but greatest reward which sustains us 

is the positive difference we make in the lives of individuals, neighbours, families and 

communities around us. These are our neighbours, our families, and our communities we serve. 

The contribution we all make together for the safety and well-being of Albertans remains a 

source of deep pride and motivation in the RCMP. 

 

In the days to come, although we do not any further information about the future of provincial 

policing, I continue to hear great things from the communities, community leaders, and citizens 

we serve. I am continuously impressed with the professionalism and work ethic of our 

employees in keeping communities safe no matter what the circumstances are. This dedication 

and care we have for each other is the assurance of our resilience together into 2023. 

 

Wishing everyone safety, warmth, and wellness throughout December. 

 

Happy holidays and all the best for the New Year. 

 

Curtis 

Curtis Zablocki, M.O.M. 
Deputy Commissioner  
Commanding Officer “K” Division 
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Edmonton RCMP Veterans’ Executive Meeting Minutes November 24/2022 
Woodvale Community Centre, Edmonton 

 
Meeting called to order:  10:00 am 
 
Members Present: Kees Kikkert, Jerry Plastow, Elaine Schnepf, Barry Callbeck, Jim Medley, Eric Lafoy, 
Tom Burkett, Denise Burkett, Bob Bacchus, Tom Dunlop, Vern Colley.  
 
Unable to Attend:  Randy Montgomery, Linda Plomp, Bob Stewart, Nick Taylor, Roger Goulet, Bruce 
Allen, Dianne Lehman, S/M Leilani Collins. 

 
Barry Callbeck, Secretary:   

• Moved the minutes from October 20/2022 Executive Meeting be adopted as published. 

Seconded, Jerry Plastow. Carried 

• Updated the Executive on discussions with the Provincial Chief Firearms Officer (CPFO). He is 

presently looking into the rifle’s origins and is confident it will be classified as an antique.  

 
Kees Kikkert, President: 

• With the Remembrance Day ceremony at the University Butter Dome cancelled, Kees asked 

about how Exec members observed Remembrance Day.  Unfortunately, the presence of the 

Veterans at some detachments was disappointing as there seemed to be little knowledge  of 

RCMP Veterans’ and the significance of their attendance. It would seem there is insufficient 

direction to Detachments in recognizing our attendance and that it should be inclusive and 

respectful.    

• Kees brought to the table the need for a new computer for Randy Montgomery, our 

Communications Director. Randy is presently trying to use an old computer previously used by 

Linda and it is just not meeting his needs. Kees has researched the cost of a replacement and 

found one on sale.  

➢ Jerry Plastow made a Motion to proceed with the purchase of the new laptop 

computer, seconded by Bob Bacchus, carried. 

➢ Vern Colley brought forward a Motion that Kees purchase extended warranty for said 

computer, seconded by Jerry Plastow, carried. 

 
Kees on behalf of Dianne Lehman, Director, Support Advocate: 

• Verification Services, Vets Canada - How to verify service within the RCMP: 

Dianne recently met with Edmonton Vets Canada (VC) ( https://vetscanada.org ) staff to gather 
information and develop a networking relationship.  VC offer crisis and emergency transition 
services to military and RCMP veterans who are in desperate need of assistance.  They are funded 
by federal and provincial governments and are a registered service provider with Veteran Affairs 
Canada.   

The local VC office requires a streamlined method to verify an RCMP member's service, to offer 
them services in a timely manner.  Prospective clients often present themselves to their office with 
no proof of service, for various reasons.  Validation of service information cannot be made through 

https://vetscanada.org/
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Veteran Affairs.  Potential clients are asked to provide their Date of Birth, Regimental Number and 
Dates of Service in the RCMP.  Once a member, retired or otherwise, is a client of Vets Canada, VC 
may become their Veteran Affair advocate with a signed consent form.   

Dianne approached S/M Leilani Collins with the above.  Leilani consulted with some important 
national partners who all agreed one point of contact for such inquiries would be beneficial for 
everyone as this will offer consistency and assist in providing timely assistance in the confirmation 
process.  Nationally, the team who works on the Veterans Record of Service Card has agreed to 
assist in this important verification process. As such please guide your contacts at the Veterans 
Canada to send the request to RCMP.DigitalSignature-SignatureNumerique.GRC@rcmp-grc.gc.ca  In 
order to provide confirmation, they will require the following: 

 
Full name,  
Date of Birth, 
Regimental number 

 
Kees on behalf of Linda Plomp, Treasurer: 

• Financial update on Linda’s behalf: 
Chequing Account    $39,639.19 
Total GIC’s                 $100,763.10 

• Linda will be presenting the 2023 budget at the General (AGM) / Dinner Meeting on the 29th of 
November. 

 
Kees on behalf of Bruce Allen: 

• Bruce spoke to Bob Stewart, who is the subject matter expert on the web software.  Bruce has 
no experience with the software and would not feel comfortable building a site with it. At this 
time Bob is not sure if he can take this on as he is still busy with gift shop website. Bruce 
indicated he will have a look through the software, then consult with Bob and will advise if 
he/they decide to take this project on. 

 
An alternative is to use national's web site and have them manage it.  We are already on the site 
but only with our basic Division information. Other Divisions are using this site as their own 
division web page. 

 
Jerry Plastow, Past President: 

• Silent Auction items are in place for the Christmas Dinner. 
• A family in Athabasca area has been selected for a Christmas Hamper. 

• The Guest Speakers coming to our 29th November meeting are from the Veterans Association 
Food Bank in Edmonton serving a wide area of Northern Alberta.  

➢ After discussions, Jerry made a Motion to present a $500 Cheque to the Veterans 
Association Food Bank, Seconded by Tom Burkett, carried.  

• Jerry advised we had several of our widows’ invitations returned indicating incorrect addresses 
Bob Bacchus will check into this.   

 
Elaine Schnepf, Director- Boost program: 

• Elaine informed the group that several cards have gone out to our members and Associate 
members for various health concerns and family losses.    

 

mailto:RCMP.DigitalSignature-SignatureNumerique.GRC@rcmp-grc.gc.ca
https://veteransassociationfoodbank.ca/
https://veteransassociationfoodbank.ca/
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Eric Lafoy, Director: 

• Eric advised to date all ideas of how to celebrate the RCMP 150 next year have come from the 
Vets, and nothing has been decided upon yet from the Force.  An obvious problem is that 
Divisions have not yet been given budgetary direction.  He will update afte r the next meeting on 
any changes.     

 
Tom Dunlop, Director Parking Passes: 

• Tom would like something placed in the next Newsletter to remind all our members about the 
parking passes as there are many that overlook this benefit.  

 
Jim Medley, Director, Director: 

• Jim presented a donation from the Gift Shop Edmonton Division in the amount of $5,000.00.  
 
 
Meeting Adjourned at 11:30 AM 
 
Next Executive meeting:  @ Woodvale Community Facility January 26th, 2023 
 
____________________________ 
Barry Callbeck, Secretary      

 
 

EDMONTON DIVISION ANNUAL GENERAL (DINNER) MEETING MINUTES 
Woodvale Community Centre - Tuesday November 29th,2022 

 
Meeting Called to Order at 7:20 pm by President Kees Kikkert 
 
Barry Callbeck, Secretary: Moved that minutes of the October 25th meeting as published in the 
November Newsletter be approved as published. Seconded by Dave Mitchell, carried. 
 

• Barry gave a brief update on the Snider 577 owned by a fellow in Los Vegas who wishes 

to donate it to the Heritage Centre in Regina.  The challenge has been to properly 

identify the rifle and how we get it across the US/Canada border.  The Alberta Chief 

Firearms Office is now involved and has indicated the rifle is an antique which should 

make the border crossing easier.  

 
President Kees Kikkert: 

• Kees advised the membership a new computer has been purchased for Randy 

Montgomery, as his is dated and a new one is in order.   

  
Jerry Plastow, Past President: 

• Jerry advised those in attendance that the elections for our Elected Executive positions 

will now take place.  He then called out each position one at a time.  In order they were 

Treasurer, Secretary, Vice President, and President. Linda Plomp, Barry Callbeck and 
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Kees Kikkert let their names stand for their positions and Vern Colley was nominated for 

Vice President and indicated he would let his name stand.  There were no nominations 

from the floor, so Executive for the next two years is as follows: 

➢ Treasurer - Linda Plomp 

➢ Secretary - Barry Callbeck 

➢ President - Kees Kikkert 

➢ Vice President - Vern Colley 

 
Linda Plomp, Treasurer: 

• Linda came forward and advised that we 

had to vote on the proposed budget, 

copy of which were placed on every table and as published in the November 2022 

Newsletter. Linda then Motioned to approve the 2023 budget. Seconded by Joe 

Collinson, Carried. 

 
Tom Burkett, Director of Membership: 

• Services Pins and Bars presented by Kees & Tom to Ross Hogg, 20 Year Bar & Tom 

Dobbie, 35 Year Bar.   

  Ross Hogg – 20-year bar    Tom Dobbie – 35-year bar 

 
Meeting Adjourned 7:40 PM                

 
Next Dinner Meeting January 31st, 2023, Woodvale Community Facility 
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The Last Post 
29041  Stevenson, Gregory Ross  2022 Oct 11 Surrey, BC 
A/Cst.  Shepherd, James Frederick  2022 Oct 10 Sechelt, BC 
A/Cst.  Parrott, Gerald James   2022 Oct 21 Maple Ridge, BC 
20800  Alstyne, David Van   2022 Oct 25 Winnipeg, MB 
30470  Steeves, Dale W.   2022 Nov 01 Pleasant Vale, NB 
19375  Salt, William George   2022 Nov 01 Regina, SK 
27148  Taylor, Neil Allyn   2022 Oct 30 Prince George, BC 
C/M  Rideout, Karen Dawn   2022 Nov 07 Gananoque, ON 
30947  Crowe, Wayne Douglas   2022 Nov 07  New Waterford, NS 
23954  Delo, Brian Stewart Howard  2022 Oct 25 Halifax, NS 
20970  Boswell, Harvard Leslie   2022 Nov 02 Kamloops, BC 
42507  Crevier, Michel    2022 Nov 04 Quebec 
21265  Hest, John James   2022 Oct 31 Parksville, BC 
22354  LeComte, John Donald “Don”  2022 Oct 29 Balcarres, SK 
C/2301  Murphy, John Michael   2022 Nov 11 Carbonear, NL 
18331  Blake, James Herbert   2022 Nov 14 Revelstoke, BC 
23221  Toews, John Gerald Leonard  2022 Oct 11 Surrey, BC 
20462  Kitzul, Raymond Edward  2022 Oct 30 Kelowna, BC 
25522  Cloutier, Paul Arthur Edmund  2022 Nov 03 Duncan, BC 
25460  Dwyer, Earl Lester   2022 Nov 21 McAdam, NB 
28324  Plomp, Johannes Hendrinus “Rinie” 2022 Nov 15 Fredericton, NB 
26174  Runnalls, Donald Gary   2022 Nov 05 Kamloops, BC 
32946  Berry, Ian John Reid   2022 Sep 12 Abbotsford, BC 
23620  Zimmerman, Lorne D.   2022 Nov 03 Nanaimo, BC 
PSE  Archambault, Ruth Evelyn  2022 Nov 19 Ottawa, ON 
24172  Borg, Bartholomen J. “Bart”  2022 Nov 13 Windsor, ON 
17817  Richardson, Ross Irwin   2022 Oct 24 West Vancouver, BC 
S/342  Hall, David    2022 Nov 18 Ottawa, ON 
S/Cst.  Parsons, Herbert Joseph  2022 Oct 19 Grand Bank NL 
30977  McRitchie, Douglas Guy   2022 Nov 20 Nanaimo, BC 
22988  Clarke, Howard James   2022 Aug 19 Orleans, ON 
22080  Thompson, James R.   2022 Nov 26 Orleans, ON 
45299  Brennan, Tracy Eldeen   2022 Nov 25 Lyalta, AB 
21475  Bowes, Gerald Ivan   2021 Aug 22 Indian Head, SK 
29682  Gamble, R.J.N. (Rick)   2022 Dec 01 Beardy’s Okemasis, FN 
C/3380  McCubbin, Roderick “Rod” Blair  2022 Nov 21 BC 
33845  Parent, Joseph Henri Marcel  2022 Aug 11 White Rock, BC 
16739  Robert, Yvan    2022 Nov 23 Laval, QC 
24767  Kelly, Edward Noel   2022 Dec 01 Halifax, NS 
26660/0.1601 Riendeau, Claude   2022 Nov 30 Orleans, ON 
32746  Kalanchey, Gregory Michael  2022 Nov 16 Vernon, BC 
33772  Wentzell, Paul Douglas   2022 Nov 25 Bridgewater, NS 
A/Cst.  Sweeney, Lawrence Lewis  2022 Dec 03 St. John, NS 
31254  Jacklin, David James   2022 Nov 28 Red Deer, AB 
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18451  McFadyen, Keith A.   2022 Oct 30 Nelson, BC 
C/2586  De Boer, Albert E.   2022 Nov 19 Nepean, ON 
C/1207  Knox, Robert Thomas   2022 Nov 16 Chilliwack, BC 
16724  Sigouin, Gerald    2022 Nov 22 Gatineau, QC 
22491  Forsyth, Oliver Frederick  2022 Nov 29 Kamloops, BC 
C/3993  Laushway, Sandra Ann   2022 Nov 19 Wabamun, AB 
32028  Tissot, J.R. Michel   2022 Mar 11  Rawdon, QC 
52847  Tiseo, Eric S.    2022 Dec 02 Ottawa, ON 
32513  Zary, Joseph Edward Martin  2022 Nov 21 Nipawin, SK 
21934  McNish, Cameron Arthur  2022 Dec 04 Portage la Prairie, MB 
S/Cst.  Darbyshire, Richard   2022 Dec 02 Ottawa, ON 
C/3997  Sunahara, David Fumio   2022 Nov 16 Ottawa, ON 
17548/0.694 Roy, Joseph Albert Robert  2022 Dec 07 Ottawa, ON 
20951/0.1004 Nelson, Gordon Douglas  2022 Nov 23 Agassiz, BC 
18901  Salt, Kenneth Earle   2022 Nov 26 Victoria, BC 
15179/0.575 Witherden, George Edward  2022 Dec 04 White Rock, BC 
22147  Morris, William David   2022 Dec 06 Calgary, AB 
19347  Wilson, Howard Raymond  2022 Dec 08 Calgary, AB 
19844  Gravel, Gerard    2022 Nov 27 Quebec 
33637  Prince, Jacques    2022 Oct 30 Quebec 
20900  Desormeaux, Gilles   2022 Dec 06 Saint-Jérôme, QC. 
18357  Wilson, William Allan   2022 Dec 03 Windsor, NS 
34064/0.1994 Burke, Stanislaw B.   2022 Dec 12 Brooklin, ON 
18413  Leclaire, Normand Ernest  2022 Dec 16 Lethbridge, AB 
17521  MacWhirter, Billie Burton “Bill”  2022 Dec 06 Langley, BC 
19477  Coker, Alvin David   2022 Dec 14 Calgary, AB 
 

 

May they rest In Peace 

Should anyone wish more information on anyone on the list you can go to the National website 
at  https://www.rcmpvets.ca/last_post.php  and/or the RCMP Graves site 
https://www.rcmpgraves.com/index.html 
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